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 THIS WEEK’S CLASSY ARTICLE 
 
Last week, we saw great work from class 2S when they were our featured class in the 
‘Classy Article’. It was fantastic to read the many reasons why we should all read 
regularly. And the photographs proved that 2S students are very enthusiastic readers.  
Keep up the great reading 2S!  And thank you to Miss Sewell for organising the 
published work. 
 
This week’s student  work has been contributed by class K-6D.  Well done class 
 K-6D! I am sure all readers  of our school newsletter will enjoy your  work. 
 

YEAR 6 MINI FAIR 

As you can see by the photographs in this edition of the newsletter, our annual Year 6 

Mini Fair was a resounding success and everyone thoroughly enjoyed  themselves. With 

a profit of over $2 000 it really shows the commitment of the Year 6 staff, Mr Francis, 

Miss Wiseman,  Mrs Currie and Mrs Blumer who supported  the tremendous 

organisation of our Year 6 students. The money raised will go towards a Year 6 gift to 

the school to be presented at our 3-6 Presentation Day and will subsidise the Year 6 

students’ cost of attending the Year 6 Farewell.  

Well done to the Year 6 teachers, staff, students and parents who put so much work into 

the organisation of this great event. And a BIG thank you to our school community who 

supported the Mini Fair either financially &/or by way of donations! 

REMINDER 
 

18 YEAR SaCC CELEBRATION & BEAUT BEHAVIOUR BBQ 
 
Tuesday,  December 4 is the new date for the celebration of our SaCC program and 

Beaut Behaviour BBQ. 



 
After 18 years of tremendous support to our school community, it is important  to  acknowledge the many contributions the 

SaCC program, facilitated by Nada, has had on the lives of many Chertsey school community members.  It is envisaged at 

this stage that the celebration will include a special BBQ luncheon commencing at 11am  followed by an assembly at 

12.15pm.  All are welcome to attend. 

NSW K-10 SYLLABUSES 
 
What is the Australian Curriculum? 
 
The Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority (ACARA), in collaboration with states and territories, has 
developed agreed Australian curriculum for English, Mathematics, Science and History. Each of these learning areas 
includes content statements that represent essential learning for all Australian students. 
 

When will the new syllabuses incorporating Australian Curriculum be taught in NSW? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Board of Studies has launched a website for teachers and school communities to access the new NSW K-10 syllabuses, 
which include Australian curriculum content. The Board’s NSW syllabuses for the Australian curriculum website provides an 
interactive online presentation of the syllabuses. Designed to give you quicker and easier access, the website allows you to 
navigate the syllabuses in a variety of ways. 
 
To access the NSW syllabuses for the Australian curriculum website, visit: 
http://syllabus.bos.nsw.edu.au 
Or click on the link on the homepage of the Board’s main website at: 
www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au 

 
Please Note: Our staff will be increasing their knowledge of the ENGLISH syllabus during workshops conducted at 
our Staff Development Days designated for the last two school days of this year. 
 
IMPORTANT SAFETY REMINDER 
 
I have received a number of reports regarding unsafe motoring practices in the vicinity of the Willow Rd pedestrian crossing 
(e.g.. U turns and temporarily parking within the marked pedestrian crossing area near the school gates). As the safety of our 
students is paramount, I am compelled to alert  Gosford City Council Traffic Rangers to patrol this area at peak morning 
and afternoon times. 
 
Traffic infringements are costly and I cannot assist people who are fined. The Rangers have previously told me that there is 
zero tolerance for traffic offenders especially in school zones.  
 
Please do the right thing when driving and parking in school zones and keep our children safe and save yourself a 
hefty fine.  

Year K-6 7-10 

2013 All schools in NSW will 
continue to teach the cur-
rent syllabuses 

 

2014 All schools will teach the 
new English syllabus. 
The teaching of the new 
Mathematics, and Science 
and Technology syllabuses 
is optional. 

For Years 7 and 9, all 
schools will 
teach the new English, 
Mathematics, Science and 
History syllabuses. 

2015 All schools will teach the 
new Mathematics, and Sci-
ence and Technology sylla-
buses. 
The teaching of the new 
History is optional 

For Years 8 and 10, all 
schools will teach the new 
English, Mathematics, Sci-
ence and History 
syllabuses 

2016 All schools will teach the 
new History syllabus. 

 



 
YEAR 6 FAREWELL(Repeat) 
 
5.30 pm –9pm Monday 10th December 
Our Year 6 students will attend a dinner to be held at the Terrigal Surf Life-Saving Clubhouse on Monday, 10th December. The 
evening will commence at 5.30 pm with an opportunity for group and individual photographs outside of the club-house. This is 
followed by  pre- dinner  snacks on the balcony, a walk along the promenade, dinner, the cutting of the cake and dancing. (The 
last dance is a special one as parents are invited to partner their child for this particular dance. Parents/carers are requested 
to arrive at 8.40pm.).  This function is a great way for our Year 6 students to finish the year and to display the maturity they 
have gained ready to begin high school. I thank the parents who are coordinating and assisting with catering and decorations. 
More information will be sent home to our Year 6 parents in the coming weeks. 
 
Important Term 4  Dates 
 
You might like to include the following Term 4 events on your family calendar and/or  
diary. These dates and times will be confirmed next term. 
 

 4
th
 December- 18 Year SaCC Celebration & Beaut  Behaviour BBQ 

 5
th
 December- Year 6 to7Orientation Day 

 7
th
 December- KLA Presentation Day 

 10
th
 December-Year 6 Farewell 

 11
th
 December- P&C Meeting 

 14
th
 December- K-2 and 3-6 Presentation Day Assemblies 

 20th December- Holidays commence for students (Staff Development Day) 

 21
st 

 December-Staff Development Day 

URGENT INFORMATION SOUGHT (Repeat) 

To assist with future school planning and staffing, could you please advise the office (PH: 43253963) indicating if there is a 
possibility of your child not attending Chertsey Primary School in 2013. 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2013 
 
I enjoyed the opportunity of talking to the parents of students entering Kindergarten in 2013 at Chertsey last Thursday. Our 
program is extensive and exceptional and students have spent time in a kindergarten classroom and getting to know the staff 
and school site during this past term. And during the next two Thursdays parents will have the opportunity to attend the Kinder 
Orientation and Graduation. I recommend both of these events. Parental attendance will go a long way to ensuring a smooth 
start to Big School for the students!  
 
Thank you to all of our staff and helpers involved in  the organisation of this excellent HEADSTART program. 
 
SUNSAFE AND PROUD 

 
This week our Sunsafe and Proud Hat draw winner is Miles Henderson of 1S. He wins a slushy from the school canteen. I 
thank Mrs Dyer and our P&C for supporting this student welfare  program.  Please ensure your child has a school hat with 
their name marked clearly on the inside to be eligible to win the slushy. I am extremely proud of how smart the students look in 
FULL school uniform. Let’s keep it up! 

 

Wishing everyone a good week! 

John Anderson 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

K-6D is Chertsey’s Support Class Autism. This week the Stage 1 students from K-6D are sharing a 

little bit about themselves with you. We hope you enjoy learning a little bit more about Tate, Elijah 

& Brayden. 

 

 
Name: Tate                                                                                                                         
Age: 7 
Birthday: 25

th
 January                                                  

Height: 128cm 
Favourite TV Show: Thomas and Friends. 
Favourite Toy: Thomas and Friends  

     Wooden Railway Smudger. 
Favourite Game: Tip 
Favourite Food: Sao biscuits 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 



Kindergarten Orientation 
Kindergarten students starting school 

in 2013 
 

This Thursday 22nd November at 9:30am is the Kindergarten Orientation in the school 

hall. Children will continue their transition program in the classroom with Mrs Hynes 

and Mrs Fantoni. Parents will have further opportunities to hear about school 

programs; Best Start; purchase uniforms and complete the enrolment process. Please 

bring along relevant documents eg birth certificates. Children should go straight to the 

classroom and parents to the hall for a 9:35am start. 

 

Thank you 

Karen Auinger 

Assistant Principal K-2 

 

Second hand clothing pool 
 

If your child has outgrown their uniform the P&C greatly appreciates donations of 

clean uniforms in good condition. With the new Kindergarten children coming in 

there is currently a demand for small sizes. 

Thank you for your support and helping out other families. 

 

Karen Auinger 



 

OLD QUARRY REZONING 

 

Dear Parents and Teachers,  

 

Springfield’s Community needs your help to stop this proposal to rezone the old quarry at the top 

of Clarence Rd to be used as a Resource Recovery Facility (concrete and road base crushing and 

green waste storage site).  

 

This facility will be in an elevated and high wind area, within close proximity to Chertsey Public 

School and other schools, daycare centers and our houses. This is a residential area! 

 

The Gosford Council Proposal is at http://www.gosford.nsw.gov.au/exhibition/base_view 

 

If you were not at the urgent meeting called last week to discuss this proposal, 150 – 200 

concerned residents attended. There was much discussion of the negative effects of this and the 

possible health and safety risks, and also of the possibility of other industry buying this land 

further down the track and setting up a variety of alternatives once the area has been rezoned. 

 

Our community has started its own facebook page where you can find all the current information, 

the feelings of your neighbors and the people of Springfield. Send this link to others in the central 

coast to comment and also to your family and friends. Please go to: 

www.facebook.com/SpringfieldQuarryGroup 

   

We now only have 9 days to write our letters to Gosford Council. 9 days to make a difference.  

 

To stop this proposal going ahead - we must stop the quarry site being rezoned. 

  

Write your submission letter quoting the reference number of the proposal (10577893) and 

state all your own concerns. Address it to The Mayor and General Manager of Gosford City 

Council. 

Your letter must be submitted by 5pm Nov 28 or it will not be considered. 

 

Please take the time to write and send to: http://www.gosford.nsw.gov.au/exhibition/base_view  

 

OR send to:  Gosford City Council, P.O. Box 21, Gosford NSW 2250. 

 

Deputy Mayor Bob Ward said roughly this at last weeks meeting. “This proposal is a travesty for 

the people in Springfield. You all need to submit letters to council against this – written in our 

own words”.  

 

There is also an online petition linked to the facebook site, or a paper copy in the school office 

that you can sign however, your letters sent directly to council will have the most impact in 

stopping this proposal. Inform all your family and friends of the facebook site and ask them to 

view the information and sign the petition, or even write their own letters.  
 

Thanks for your time to read this, from a concerned Mother. 

http://www.gosford.nsw.gov.au/exhibition/base_view
http://www.facebook.com/SpringfieldQuarryGroup
http://www.gosford.nsw.gov.au/exhibition/base_view


 

Dear neighbour, 

 

As someone who is passionate about the education of children, I wanted to 

share some important information with you. 

 

Right now, the future funding of local public schools is being decided. 

 

State and federal leaders are making the decision in response to the Gonski 

Review of school funding. 

 

That review found an urgent need to invest more in education and local public 

schools and to better target that funding. 

 

It is the best opportunity we have had in many years to get more resources 

into our schools. 

 

Better funding would make a world of difference for our children through 

things like: 

 

· Smaller class sizes 

 

· Greater assistance for students with special needs 

 

· Additional specialist teachers in areas like literacy and numeracy 

 

The issue is some politicians are reluctant to invest more in our kids. No surprise, 

they need to be persuaded. 

 

If the education of local children matters to you, there is an easy way to help. 

 

Please do what I did and register your support at www.igiveagonski.com.au 

 

You can also send a message telling the politicians our kids deserve this. It only 

takes a few minutes and it will help a lot. 

 

Thanks for reading this, 

 

 

____________________________________ 



Time to Celebrate! 

 

 
18 Years 

Of SaCC’s at Chertsey! 
 

 

To celebrate 18 years of SaCC’s in our com-
munity, families and friends are invited to 
come and join Nada for a BBQ lunch and spe-
cial assembly. 
 
 
When:   Tuesday, 4th December, 2012 
Time:  BBQ-11.00am; Assembly-12.15am 
 

Where:    Chertsey Primary School 
       Willow Road, Springfield 

 



Win an I-Pad Mini   

Student Banking Term 4 
Win an I-Pad Mini with the fantastic new competition running for our student bankers. See the 

attached flyer for details and it’s so simple to enter. 

 

Just make a deposit during the competition weeks (19 November 2012 to 14 December 2012) and 

you get an entry into the competition. It’s that easy! The more deposits you make the more chances 

you get. One deposit equals one entry. 

 

Remember our banking day is Tuesday. 

 

To claim one of the student banking rewards you need 10 tokens then you just let me know what 

you’d like. The following rewards are left for 2012: 
 Pat the Dog Moneybox  

 Pru Moneybox 

 Addy Moneybox 

 Cred Moneybox 

 Spen Moneybox 

 Book Light 

 Pen Pod 

 USB 

 
As it takes 2 weeks for the rewards to arrive the last banking day I will be accepting orders will be 

Tuesday 27 November 2012. This ensures everything arrives before the holidays. 

 

Our last banking day will be Tuesday 11 December 2012. 

 

New rewards will be released next year (2013) and as soon as the details are available I will let you 

know. Should you wish to contact me please do so through the school office. 

Keep saving. Have a happy and safe holidays. Thanks for a great year. See you in 2013! 

 
Michelle Frazer 

Student Banking Coordinator 



 

CHERTSEY PS 

 

All the Scripture Teachers 

 

Invite you to the Christmas 

Assembly 

 

Wednesday, December 5, 2012 

 

1.50 pm 

 

in the school hall 

 

When the children from all 

Scripture classes will present the 

 

Nativity Story in Readings, action 

And singing. 

Merit Awards 
 
Chloe    KA 

Aleida    KA 

Blayke   K-1H 

Nikita    K-1H 

Jack    K-2F 

Bree    1S 

Miles    1S 

Brandon    2S 

Jaive    2S 

Mya    2/3M 

Brandon   Library 

Heath    2/3M 

Logan    3/4W 

Ben    3/4W 

Cassie    4/5S 

Khaleesa   4/5S 

Tate    K-6D 

Rhyan    K-6JV 

Caleb    5/6F 

Tom    5/6F 

Matthew   5/6W 

Chantelle   5/6W 

Hope    Library 

Morgan   Reading 



 

 







 
This award winning, best selling program provides practical and easy-to-learn parenting techniques that WORK for children 
ages 2-12. You won't need to study child psychology to understand the simple steps in the program and get results quickly! 

 
 STEP 1: Control Obnoxious Behaviour. 

 Learn a simple technique to get your kids to STOP doing what you don't want them to do (whining, arguing, tantrums, sibling 
rivalry, etc.).  

 
STEP 2: Encourage Good Behaviour. 

 Learn several effective methods to get your kids to START doing what you do want them to do (cleaning rooms, going to bed, 
homework, etc.). 

 
STEP 3: Manage Independence and Self-Esteem. 

 Learn powerful techniques that reinforce your bond with your children.  
 

You will also learn how to manage the Six Kinds of Testing and Manipulation, how to handle misbehaviour in public and how to 
handle misbehaviour in public and how to avoid the Talk-Persuade-Argue-Yell-Hit Syndrome. 

 

Dates:     3 x Thursday evenings – 15th, 22nd & 29th November 
Venue:    Chertsey Primary School Library,  
                Willow Road, Springfield NSW 2250 
Time:       6:30pm-8:30pm      Cost: $30 
 

For more information please contact  

Nada Potter on 4323 7158 or text 0438 237 158 

** This course will only proceed if we have required numbers ** 



 

CHOOSH 

Chertsey School Hall 

Friday 30th November 2012 

6:30pm—8:30pm 

Cost $5 per child 

Places are limited...Book at CHOOSH!! 

All Chertsey school children welcome 

(younger siblings also welcome if parent 

Stays in hall for duration of disco) 

Phone: Bec on 0405 164 176 

Come dressed in your best Christmas 

outfit! 

CHRISTMAS 
GIFT FOR 







ADMINISTERING MEDICATION AT SCHOOL 

 

Dear Parents/Guardian 

 

When medication is needed to be administered at school it is a 

departmental requirement that a form be filled out before we are 

able to administer the medication.  Please see the office staff for a 

 

FREE TO GOOD HOME 
 

The school has two analogue television sets it no longer requires and would like to know if 

anyone is interested in having them. They are 

 

AKAI   68cm   and     NEC 65cm 

 

If you are interested in either or both the television sets please contact the school office. 





 

CHERTSEY PRIMARY SCHOOL CANTEEN MENU 
Summer 2012 - from Term 4 2012 

Canteen is open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 

     Volunteers are always welcome.  Contact Di on 0405 009 617 

Sandwiches/Wraps 
B beans/Spaghetti  1.50 

Cheese    1.50 

Cheese & Tomato  1.70 

Chicken    3.00 

Chicken & Cheese  3.30 

Chicken, Lettuce & Mayo  3.30 

Chicken salad   4.60 

Egg    1.50 

Egg and lettuce   2.00 

Ham or Tuna   2.20 

Ham & Cheese   2.60 

Ham, Cheese & Tomato  2.80 

Ham or Tuna & Salad  4.00 

Salad    3.00 

Vegemite   1.50 

 

Rolls extra   0.20 

Toasted extra   0.20 

 

Wholemeal bread available 

 

Salad - lettuce,tom,carrot,beet,cucumber 

 
 

Salad Bowl/Plate 
(with egg, ham or tuna) 

 

Small salad bowl   3.50 

Large salad plate  5.00 

 
Frozen Treats  
Jelly Stix    0.20 

Wobbli    0.40 

Money triangle   0.90 

TNT sour pop   0.90 

Moosie    1.60 

 
Snacks 
Vanilla Cupcakes – high fibre 0.30 

Mini Choc Chip Muffin   0.30 

Fruit – seasonal prices  -.-- 

JJs/Jumpys   1.20 

Red Rock deli chips  1.50 

Popcorn    0.80 

 

 
Birthday Cakes      
Freshly made and decorated cupcakes 

for the birthday child and their classmates, delivered to the 

classroom with candles and serviettes. Please order a 

week in advance. 

 

Per child   0.50 

Before School 
Milo (hot or cold)  0.70 

Muffin    0.70 

   (vegemite, jam or honey) 

 

 
 

Hot Food 
Cheese burger   3.30 

Chicken burger   3.50 

Chicken burger deluxe  4.70 

 

Chicken balls each  0.60 

Chicken nuggets each  0.50 

Chicken fingers  each  0.50 

Dino snacks each  0.50 

 

Ham & pineapple pizza  3.50 

Mini pizza slice   0.30 

 

Lasagna 200g   3.90 

Mega Noodle cup  0.50 

 

Hot dog & sauce   2.20 

Pie & sauce   2.60 

Sausage roll (lite) & sauce 2.40 

 

Tomato sauce – extra  0.40 

 
 
 

Meal Deals 
Sumo Salad   5.00 

Salad sandwich, flavoured milk, 

popcorn 

 

Loopy Lasagna   4.50 

Lasagna, juice cup, wobbli 

 

Cheeky Chicken   4.00 

4 chicken balls, water or juice 

cup, triangle ice block or popcorn 

 

Toasty Treat   3.40  

Toasted cheese sandwich, water  

or juice cup, triangle ice block  

or popcorn 

Drinks 
Flavoured milk 300ml  1.70 

Juice 250ml popper  1.60 

Water 600ml   1.20 

Juice cup 110ml  0.70 

Slush puppie   2.00 



 

FREE Karate lessons for the whole family 
Black Belt Martial Arts 

New school now open at ERINA 

 

Ph: 02 4367 2224 

   www.blackbeltmartialarts.com.au 

 

http://www.blackbeltmartialarts.com.au


` 

Meetings are held 
every 2nd Tuesday of 
each month  6.30pm. 

All parents are  

School Community Hall for 
hire.  Chertsey Community 

Cottage for hire 
Phone school Office  

for details 

   

          CHERTSEY SaCCs 

  

School as Community  

Centres  

 

       Phone: 4323 7158 
       Fax:    4323 7158 
    Facilitator: Nada Potter 

Assembly times 

 

K-6 Friday (Even Weeks) 1:45-2:45 

 
K-2 Wednesday (Odd Weeks) 9:15-9:45 

 
3-6 Friday (Odd Weeks) 1:45-2:30 

DIARY 

Thursday 22/11 Kinder Orientation 

Thursday 29/11 Kinder Graduation 

 

Monday 5/12 Yr6 High School Orientation Day 

Tuesday 4/12 SaCC Celebration 18th Birthday 

Tuesday 4/12 Beaut Behaviour BBQ 

Friday 7/12 KLA Presentation Day 

Monday 10/12 Yr6 Farewell 

Wednesday 12/12 Movie Day 

Thursday 13/12 Carols on the bus 

Friday 14/12 K-2 & 3-6 Presentation Day 

Assemblies 

Wednesday 19/12 LAST DAY TERM4 FOR 

STUDENTS 

         

 

 

 

 

 

Our canteen is now 

open on : 

 
WednesdayWednesday  

Thursday andThursday and  

  FridayFriday  

 

 

 

 

 

CHANGES OF ADDRESS 

AND TELEPHONE 

NUMBERS 

 

Please notify the office 

of any address and 

telephone number 

changes. In the event 

of an emergency we 

must have current 

information 

Chertsey Primary School is not responsible for, and expressly 

disclaims all liability for, damages of any kind arising out of use, 

reference to, or reliance on any information contained within 

advertisements placed in our Newsletters. 


